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CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Marc Moyer called the February 13, 2018 Public Hearing of the Township of Derry Board of 
Supervisors to order at 7:41 p.m. in the meeting room of the Township of Derry Municipal Complex, 600 
Clearwater Road, Hershey, PA.  
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
SUPERVISORS ALSO PRESENT: 
Marc A. Moyer, Chairman James Negley, Township Manager 
Justin Engle, Secretary Jill Henry, Assistant Township Manager 
Susan Cort Jon Yost, Township Solicitor 
Richard Zmuda Chuck Emerick, Director of Community Development 
 Robert Piccolo, Assistant Director of Public Works 
 Chief Garth Warner, Police Department 
 Scott Stein, Hershey Volunteer Fire Company 
 Matthew Mandia, Director of Parks and Recreation 
 Terry Weinhold, Manager of Accounts Payables & Receivables 
 Laura O’Grady, Director, Hershey Public Library 
 Lauren Zumbrun, Economic Development Manager 
 Matt Bonanno, HRG Engineer 
Public in Attendance: Julie Echterling, Recorder 

The following were in attendance:  Rich Gamble, Robert Naeye and Timothy Anderson. 
 
INTRODUCTION: 
Chairman Moyer stated this is a public hearing regarding the vacation of the right-of-way of former Park 
Boulevard.   
Mr. Emerick stated this public hearing is being held to obtain public comment regarding the proposed 
vacation.  This is one of the final steps in the Park Boulevard relocation project.  As anticipated by the 
construction documents, the Township is intending to vacate its right-of-way and maintenance obligations 
for the former roadway.  By doing so, the adjacent property owners have the right to obtain this area for 
their use.  The Dauphin County Planning Commission reviewed the matter and their letter is included in the 
packet of information for this hearing.  He showed the Board the location on the map.  He explained the two 
ways you can vacate a road.  Supervisor Zmuda asked about closing the old road.  Mr. Emerick stated that 
vacating the road will make it available to others and HE&R would absorb the road and use it. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
There were no public comments offered. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Supervisor Cort made a motion to adjourn the hearing at 7:44 p.m.  Chairman Moyer seconded the motion.  
Motion carried 4-0. 
  
SUBMITTED BY: 
 
________________________     
Justin C. Engle        
Township Secretary        


